Facilitating Coordination in Agricultural Education

Jess Smithers, State Coordinator
February 2015 Report

Meetings/Conferences/Conventions – 13
· Illinois Agriculture in the Classroom County Coordinator’s Meeting, Bloomington
· Illinois PAS Annual Conference, Quincy

· Illinois “State Teach Ag Results” Committee Meeting, Quincy

· FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield

· Met with Illinois Soybean Association board and staff members regarding the agriculture teacher shortage.

· Section 13 Agriculture Teacher Meeting, Jacksonville

· IAVAT Board Meeting, Peoria

· IACTE Annual Conference, Peoria

· ROE #9 Legislative Breakfast, Champaign

· Met with Harley Hepner at ISBE, Springfield

· Dinner Meeting with Dr. Brown (USDE / Natl FFA Advisor) and State Staff, Springfield

· Illinois Farm Bureau SWAT Committee Meeting, Presentation on Agriculture Teacher Shortage, Springfield
· Meeting regarding American Apprenticeship Grant, Harper College, Schaumburg 
Office and Other Activities

· Completed several tasks related to the AFNR STEM Learning Exchange including processing SAE mini-grants to ensure that checks are sent to schools soon.
· Prep for the February FCAE Staff meeting.
· Completed several tasks related to the CTE curriculum revitalization initiative.
· Developed and posted listserv messages.

· Email correspondence with various individuals in agricultural education.

· Completed monthly reports and weekly activity log sheets.
Miles Traveled - 1596
Comments/Observations


This month for me included two opportunities to inform agriculture groups outside of education regarding the agriculture teacher shortage that we currently face in Illinois.  I will continue to work with the Illinois Soybean Association and the Illinois Farm Bureau to determine how we can partner to assist in addressing the problem.  Unfortunately the teacher shortage is not the only challenge that we currently face, as Governor Rauner’s budget proposes to zero out the Agriculture Education line item.  ILCAE, ICAE, IAVAT, FFA Alumni, and all other stakeholders must be diligent in their efforts over the next several months to ensure that legislators and the Governor’s office agrees on a budget that includes funding for the Agriculture Education line item.
